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RAILROAD FATALITIES IN SANTA BARBARA COUNTY

FINDINGS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Finding 3: There is a need for increased security presence to reduce trespassing within the High
Fatality Zones, and in other communities this has been achieved through Memoranda of
Understanding between Union Pacific Railroad and Local law enforcement.

Response to Finding 3: The Sheriff’s Office partially agrees with this finding.

We wholly agree that there is a need for an increased security presence on Union Pacific
Railroad property to reduce trespassing within the described high fatality zones. However, while
the presence of an MOU is a good starting point, absent the commitment of sufficient physical
resources toward the enforcement of trespassing laws, the mere presence of an MOU will not
markedly improve safety within the areas of concern. At present, the Sheriff’s Office does not
possess resources that can be regularly devoted to patrolling the Union Pacific Railroad property
in question. Furthermore, the Sheriff’s Office believes that Union Pacific Railroad and Cal-Trans
need to work together and leverage environmental design in order to enhance community safety
on their properties. This could include fencing and brush abatement that would discourage
encampments throughout that corridor.

Recommendation 3: That the Santa Barbara County Sheriff and City of Santa Barbara Police
negotiate Memoranda of Understanding with Union Pacific Railroad to provide enhanced
security within their respective High Fatality Zones.

Response to Recommendation 3: The Santa Barbara County Sheriff’s Office previously
implemented this recommendation.

As of March 26th, 2019, the Sheriff’s Office has obtained written permission from Union Pacific
Railroad, giving us the authority to enter their property for the purpose of enforcing criminal
trespass statutes. However, the current agreement between Union Pacific Railroad and the
Sheriff’s Office does not provide funding or other resources to the Sheriff’s Office’s for the
purposes of enhancing our ability to enforce trespassing laws on Union Pacific Railroad
property. Due to the Sheriff’s Office’s current patrol staffing levels, we have very limited
ability to provide enhanced levels of service on Union Pacific Railroad property.


















OBSERVATIONS

When compared to the number of railroad-related deaths for neighboring counties, the 20 deaths
in the County were higher in number and percentage per population than deaths in San Luis
Obispo, Kern, and Ventura counties over the same time period. The Jury found that 85 percent of
the deaths occurred in two relatively small sections of the County’s 109-mile-long railroad
corridor. The high number of pedestrian fatalities that occurred in HFZ1 and HFZ2 indicates that
these two areas should receive intense scrutiny with respect to pedestrian safety. HFZ1 and HFZ2
have several factors in common including:

areas of damaged or nonexistent fencing
stretches of scrub brush and overgrown trees
high numbers of homeless encampments
located near residential neighborhoods
adjacent to Highway 101

infrequently patrolled by security personnel

The high number of transient/homeless encampments plays a significant role in county railroad
pedestrian deaths. Twelve of the 19 victims have been designated as transient/homeless.
Deteriorating fences or no fencing at all provide easy access to the HFZs, whil€ overgrown foliage
provides the partial shelter and concealment that attract homeless encampments. As UPR employs
few security personnel, the homeless encampments flourish in these zones.

Railroad service providers have worked in cooperation with local city and county agencies
elsewhere in California to create sealed corridors. A sealed corridor is an area designed to enhance
the safety of trains, passengers, motorists, pedestrians, and neighboring land users within and along
a railroad corridor. It employs appropriate safety measures to systematically reduce the
opportunity for accidents at grade crossings or elsewhere within the corridor.> An example of this
is the City of Glendale, California, where officials from Metrolink and city agencies combined to
make safety improvements including roadway and curb widening, new automatic vehicle exit
gates, new sidewalks, new pedestrian gates and traffic signal advance preemption technology.
Officials from Metrolink and city agencies refer to this as positive train control.> The combination
of these measures and others, such as additional fencing, removal of excess foliage and increased
security observation, can work to limit pedestrian access to railroad right-of-way and create a
sealed corridor.

UPR and Amtrak, working in conjunction with local governmental agencies, could create a sealed
corridor stretching from Ortega Hill to Glen Annie Road. Improvements should include the repair
and replacement of fencing to eliminate access to the rights-of-way, clearing of overgrown foliage

2 www.DOT.CA.¢ov/hg/cte/2006 Southern California Regional Rail Authority Board of Directors Report,
“Metrolinks Sealed Corridor Project 2006,” last visited May 9, 2019

3 www.cvweekly.com Crescenta Valley Weekly, “Rail ‘Sealed Corridor Inaugurated,”” November 22, 2012, page 1,
last visited May 12, 2019
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